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http://www.cms.int/en/meeting/eleventh-meeting-conference-parties-cms
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Observer: Hidehiro Kato, Tsutomu Tamura on behalf of Hidehiro Kato (Japan) 
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MARINE MAMMAL ACTIVITIES UNDER THE FRAMEWORK OF THE UNEP’S CARIBBEAN 
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http://www.ascobans.org/
http://www.ascobans.org/sites/default/files/document/ASCOBANS_NSG4_Report.pdf
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http://www.icmmpa.org/conference/thirdconference/
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Red List updates 

The last comprehensive assessment of cetacean species for the Red List was completed in 2008, and most cetacean 

species are overdue for re-assessment.  Because there has been no major revision to the listing criteria since the 2007 

workshop, it has been decided not to hold another global workshop on the status of cetaceans, but to organise smaller 

meetings as needed on species of problematic status. A workshop on the genera Sousa, Orcaella and Neophocaena 

was held in San Diego just prior to SC/66a. A workshop on the river dolphins in conjunction with the biennial 

conference of the Society for Marine Mammalogy in is planned for 2015 in San Francisco. As they become ready, Red 

List assessments will be sent first for review by selected experts and then by the Cetacean Specialist Group.  

 

The current list of all cetacean species and populations that have been assessed for the Red List, and their current Red 

List classification, is maintained on the Cetacean Specialist Group site at www.iucn-csg.org/index.php/status-of-the-

worlds-cetaceans.  

 

Western gray whales  

The Western Gray Whale Advisory Panel (WGWAP) met in October 2014 on Sakhalin Island, where inter alia the 

population status, and mitigation plans for a proposed seismic survey in summer 2015 were reviewed.  The next formal 

meeting of WGWAP is scheduled for November 2015, but a working session of IUCN, the Panel, Sakhalin Energy 

and other stakeholders was held in April 2015 at which revised plans for the seismic survey were presented, including 

scheduling changes to reduce mutual interference with other seismic surveys in the region.  The Panel issued a 

statement calling for postponement of the surveys until certain mitigation issues had been resolved. A report of 

WGWAP activities, including the Panel statement, is appended to the report of the subcommittee on Bowhead Right 

and Gray whales (Annex F Appendix 2). 

 

Vaquita 

IUCN issued a statement at the 65th IWC meeting calling for the CIRVA recommendations to be implemented without 

delay.  IUCN is encouraged by the announcement in May 2015 by the President of Mexico of a set of measures that 

follow, to a large degree, the CIRVA recommendations, but emphasizes that very strict enforcement of the new fishing 

regulations is needed if there is to be any hope of averting the extinction of the vaquita. 

 

General 

Updates of other projects in which Cetacean Specialist Group members are involved are posted on the Group’s web 

site www.iucn-csg.org.  

 

The next World Conservation Congress (IUCN’s 4-yearly general meeting) will be held in Honolulu Sept 1-10 2016.  

The programme is yet to be finalised but the IWC Scientific Committee will be kept informed of plans for workshops 

or other events that relate to cetaceans. 
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